
Department of Planning and Budget 
2019 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB2384 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Hope 

 

3.  Committee: Education and Health 

 

4. Title: Public schools; tobacco products and nicotine vapor products. 

 

5. Summary:  Requires each school board to develop and implement a policy to prohibit the 

use and distribution of tobacco products and nicotine vapor products on a school bus, on 

school property, or at an on-site or off-site school-sponsored activity and include in its code 

of student conduct a prohibition against possessing tobacco products or nicotine vapor 

products on a school bus, on school property, or at an on-site or off-site school-sponsored 

activity. Current law only places these requirements on each school board with regard to 

electronic cigarettes. The bill requires such policy to include adequate provisions for 

enforcement among students, employees, and visitors, including the enumeration of possible 

sanctions or disciplinary action consistent with state or federal law, and referrals to resources 

to help staff and students overcome tobacco addiction. The bill directs each school board to 

work to give adequate notice of the new policy. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary. See Item 8. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  It is anticipated that the Board of Education and the Department of 

Education can absorb any costs resulting from the provisions of this bill. Any impact to local 

school divisions is indeterminate. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Board of Education, local school 

 divisions, and Department of Education 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  Similar to SB1295  
 


